
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

OCTOBER 7, 2019 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, October 7, 2019 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in 
the Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Police Chief William 
Hart, Captain Kim Bernard, Fire Chief Darren O'Brien, Town Manager Kevin Smith, and Town 
Councilor James Butler. 
ABSENT: School Superintendent Scott Laliberte. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Idan Vinitsky — Londonderry Times 
Judy McNeil — Seasons Lane 
Robin Stewart — Mammoth Road 
Amy Finamore — High Range Road 
Linda Powers — Fairway Road 
Paul Leischner — Shady Lane 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion made by Chief Hart to accept meeting of April 1, 2019 minutes 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 
7-0-0 

Motion made by Chief Hart to accept meeting of July 15, 2019 minutes 
Seconded by Captain Bernard 
7-0-0 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Rt 128 @ Pillsbury Road — Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that the State has 
adjusted the lights, times were changed. 
Motion made by Public Works Director Czyzowski to remove this issue from the agenda 
Seconded by Chief Hart 

264 High Range Road — Motion made by Chief Hart to remove this item from the agenda 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 

29 Adams Road — Motion made by Chief Hart to remove this item from the agenda 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 

33 Litchfield Road — Motion made by Chief Hart to remove this item from the agenda 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 

Seasons Lane — Shrubbery is responsibility of Eversource. Town will continue to monitor area. 
Motion made by Public Works Director Czyzowski to remove this issue from the agenda 
Seconded by Chief Hart 



NEW BUSINESS  

2020 Meeting Dates — January 6, 2020; April 6, 2020; July 13, 2020; and October 5, 2020 

Adams Road — Peter Curro requested patrol for speed enforcement 

Fairway — Sandra Powers requested a deer sign on Fairway. 
Motion made by Public Works Director Czyzowski to not place deer signs, but we will place a "sharp 
curve" warning sign on Fairway 
Seconded by Chief Hart 

High Range Road — Amy Finamore is worried about speeding vehicles. She need to cross street to get 
her mail, and her children's safety. The committee suggested having her mailbox moved to her side of 
the road. 
Motion made by Chief Hart to table this issue to the January 2020 meeting 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 

Old Mammoth Road — Robin Stewart contacted the committee regarding the cut thru in the early 
morning. Trucks are awaiting businesses to open so keep their truck running and speeding. The 
committee explained possible solutions including contacting code enforcement and speeding 
enforcement. 
Motion made by Town Manager Smith to table this issue to the January 2020 meeting 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 

Shady Lane — Paul would like stop signs on Shady and Hillcrest Lanes. Problem with speeding and cut 
thru traffic. The committee will do a traffic study. 
Motion made by Selectmen Butler to table this issue to the January 2020 meeting 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting concluded at 7:05 p.m. 

Next Meeting is: January 6, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Notes by: 	William Hart 	Date: 	October 7, 2019 
Robert Ramsay 	Date: 	October 7, 2019 

Minutes typed by: 	Suzanne J. Hebert 

 

Date: 	October 16, 2019 

   

Approved: 	Traffic Safety Committee 	Date: 	January 6, 2020 
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